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CVR, PVC IN EKITI, OSUN IMPROVEMENTS OVER PREVIOUS EFFORTS, BY PROF JEGA
Although the recent distri-bution of Permanent Voter Cards (PVCs) and the Continous Voter Registration (CVR) exercise conducted by the Commission had some glitches, they were a remar-kable improvement over previous efforts.
The INEC Chairman, Professor Attahiru Jega, announced this yesterday at the first quarter meeting of the Commission with leaders of political parties.
He said that the lessons learnt from the two major exercises in Ekiti and Osun would be factored into the Commission’s preparations for the conduct of the distribution of the PVCs and the CVR nationwide.
Professor Jega promised that the governorship elections in Ekiti and Osun would be very well conducted, stressing that no stone  will  be   left  unturned   to
ensure that the elections were free, fair, peaceful and credible.
In his response, the Chairman of the Interparty Advisory Council (IPAC), Dr Yunusa Tanko observed that the two exercises were marked by a massive turnout. He regretted, however, that publicity was inadequate and that more staff needed to be deployed to conduct the exercise.
Excerpts of Professor Jega’s address read:

“As we approach the 2015 general elections we have focused on improving our state of readiness to deliver free, fair and credible elections.
We have already issued the Time Table incorporating a series of activities leading to the election. The Time Table has attracted partisan criticism. Let me use this opportunity to reassure you all that we produced that Time Table with the best of intensions. It was not meant to favor or disadvantage anybody. We did not change the sequence of elections as is being alleged.
We are busy preparing for the Ekiti and Osun Governorship elections coming up in June and August this year. We have already distributed the Permanent  Voters    Cards   and
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conducted registration for those who have become 18 years old since the last registration, as well as those whose details have not been sufficiently captured in the electronic register. Although doing these were not without some challenges, overall, the two exercises were a remarkable improvement over previous efforts. The lessons we have learnt from these will be factored into our preparations for the conduct of the distribution of the PVCs and the CVR nationwide.
We believe that the governorship elections in these states would be very well conducted and we will leave no stone unturned to ensure that they are free, fair, peaceful and credible.
I wish to call on all political parties and other stakeholders to continue to cooperate with INEC to enable us keep on improving the electoral process. Let me also use this opportunity to renew our call to all political parties and politicians to enter into the electoral arena with full respect for rules of the game, in full compliance with the Code of Conduct which the political parties have signed, and with civility, decorum and mutual respect for one another. Only by so doing can we all contribute positively to satisfying the yearnings of Nigerians for free, fair, credible and peaceful elections.”
